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FRIENDS of ST. PATRICK 

Old Fashioned Harvest Picnic 
 

Sunday, September 11, 2016 
 

St. Patrick’s Church and Heritage Park 
Corner of Taus Rd. and County Trunk G 

Maple Grove, Wisconsin 
 

10:00 Outdoor Mass 
9/11 TRIBUTE 

 

Chicken Booyah, Hamburgers, Brats, and Hotdogs 
Refreshments 

Sister’s Kitchen Full of Sweets and Goodies 
Kids’ Games 

Kolache Demonstration in Mother Superior’s Closet 
Antique Tractor and Equipment Displays 

Raffle and Silent Auction 
Music by “Still Crusin’ Entertainment” with Donny & Patty 

Help With Genealogical Research 
FUN FOR THE WHOLE FAMILY 

Reedsville Sportsmen's Club Steak Fry 
 

Saturday, September 17th 
 

Serving from 5:00 P.M. till 8:00 P.M. 
 

$20.00 Per Person Includes  
16oz Ribeye (Chicken Breast if you do not want 

steak) Baked Potato, Salad Bar, Desert  
And 1 Drink 

 
Steaks cooked to your liking 

 
Proceeds to be used for Reedsville Sportsmen's Club 

Youth Trap Program 
 

Open To the Public 

REEDSVILLE LIONS CLUB  
COMMUNITY CALENDAR 

NOW is the time to collect the data and take orders for the 2017 
calendars. Calendar prices are still $8 each. You may enter as 
many family birthdays and anniversaries that you want to. We 

have plenty of space on the calendar pages to include new 
names and families in the Reedsville area. We would like to get 

more people involved. Lions members will be contacting the 
families that are listed on the 2016 calendar. New entries can be 

added by calling Renee Seiler @ 920-772-4297 or email @ 
renees_stamps@tds.net. The deadline for purchasing the 2017 

calendar is September 30, 2016. Please contact us now!! YOUR 
SUPPORT HELPS US SUPPORT COMMUNITY PROJECTS! 

COMMUNITY CALENDAR ORDER FORM 
 

Family Contact Name:___________________________________ 
Address:  _____________________________________________ 
City:  __________________________ St:  ______ Zip:  ________ 
Phone:  _______________ E-Mail: _________________________ 
Calendars Ordered: ______ # of Listings: ______ Amt Pd: ______ 
Date Type Listing Information* 
______________________________________________________
______________________________________________________
______________________________________________________
______________________________________________________
______________________________________________________
______________________________________________________
______________________________________________________
______________________________________________________ 

*Please limit listings to 28 characters and/or spaces. 

 
SATURDAY, October 15th! 

RAA BADGER Party  
@ Reedsville Fireman's Park! 

Kickoff for BADGERS & Buckeyes  
game is @ 7pm. 

A Mini-Bowling Tournament "tentatively" 
scheduled to start at NOON. Limited to 24 
{4 person} teams! More details to come.  

 
 

 
 

Looking forward to seeing you there! 

SAVE 
the 

DATE 

Latté Da Coffee CaféLatté Da Coffee CaféLatté Da Coffee CaféLatté Da Coffee Café    
Soon… 

Coming Your Way 
529 Manitowoc Street 

298-8384 

STE
AK

 FRY! 



 

Reminder – Pool Owners: The swimming pool discount appli-
cations must be in the Clerk-Treasurer’s office by September 15th 

to qualify for the pool discount. Application forms are available 
on the website under Forms & Permits or in the Reedsville Mu-
nicipal Building lobby. 
 
Chipping Dates: September 6th & 20th 
 
Recycling Pick-Up: September 9th & 23rd 
 
The Bubolz Memorial Park Playground Equipment Project 
is still in need of additional funds. To make a donation (please 
indicate that it is for Bubolz Memorial Park Project), you can 
drop it off at the Clerk-Treasure office, put it into the drop box 
located near the front door of the Reedsville Municipal Building, 
or mail it to Reedsville Municipal Building, 217 Menasha St, 
Reedsville. 

Reedsville Contact Numbers 

Clerk-Treasurer  Mary Jo  754-4371 

Fire Dept.   Brad   450-1094 

First Responders  Melanie  905-4496 

Police Dept.     754-4656 

Public Works   LeRoy   323-1466 

   John   323-0980 

U+lity Dept.   Nick   754-4094 

SHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLC 
SHANE WENDT 1-920-323-9177 
CHAD WENDT 1-920-858-0687 

SERVICES OFFERED 
⇒ SNOWPLOWING  

⇒ HAULING (3 YARD LOADS OF ANY MATERI-
ALS NEEDED) 

⇒ FREE PICKUP OF SCRAP METALS AND AP-
PLIANCES IN THE VILLAGE OF REEDS-
VILLE(THERE IS A CHARGE FOR ELECTRON-
ICS AND ITEMS WITH FREON IN) 

INDOOR & OUTDOOR STORAGE/PARKING 
SPACE AVAILABLE 

CALL FOR RATES  
CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED 

HOURS:  Monday 1-7 

Tuesday—Friday 9-5:30 

Saturday 8-2 
 

19926 HWY 10 

REEDSVILLE 

920-754-4000 

I am the bread of life. -John 6:35 

REEDSVILLE FALL FEST 
Sunday, November 20th  

at Reedsville High School 

 

We are looking for vendors! 

Are you interested in setting up a booth 

and selling something?  Call NOW for avail-

able space(s).  It is a good time for all.  

Show your Reedsville Community Spirit.  

Call 905-4370. 

CASINO NIGHTCASINO NIGHTCASINO NIGHTCASINO NIGHT    
 

Mark your calendars for  

Saturday, November 12, 2016. 

 

The Reedsville Wrestling Club will be 

holding their annual Casino Night at 

Reedway Sportsman's Club. 

 

Tickets will be available soon. 

 

More information to follow in the  

October Reedsville News. 

Reedsville Historical BuildingReedsville Historical BuildingReedsville Historical BuildingReedsville Historical Building    
 

Saturday, September 17—Brat/Burger Fry Out 
At 617 Menasha Street 
Come in or take out 

9:00—2:00PM 
Bake Sale 

 
Are you looking to have a Fall Family Celebration or a Christmas 
Party?  Call us—754-4370—we have a great place to hold your 

event. 
Kitchen, Tables, Chairs are all included. 

Don’t wait too long—or your date may be taken. 
Thanks to everyone who came out for our 150th Anniversary 

Event on July 16th.  We appreciate your attendance and support! 

Blood donations urgently needed in the  
final weeks of summer 

The American Red Cross urges blood donors to give in the final 
weeks of summer to help overcome a critical summer blood short-
age.  The summer months are among the most challenging times 
of years to collect enough blood and platelet donations to meet 
patient needs. Many regular donors delay giving while they take 
vacation and participate in summer activities. The need for blood 

doesn’t take a summer break though. 
Schedule an appointment to give blood by downloading the free 

Red Cross Blood Donor App, visiting redcrossblood.org or calling 1
-800-RED CROSS (1-800-733-2767). To help reduce wait times, 
donors are encouraged to make appointments and complete the 

RapidPass online health history questionnaire at  
redcrossblood.org/rapidpass. 



REEDSVILLE AREA SENIOR CITIZENS 

The Reedsville Area Senior Citizen's Meeting will be on Tues., September 20, 2016 at 1:30P.M. in the Community Room at the 
Reedsville Manor. All interested area Seniors are welcome to join us for an afternoon of fun, socializing, and playing cards and 

sometimes interesting guest speakers. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Hustler Zero Turn 
Reduce Mowing Time 

For 

More Leisure Time 
0%/42 Months 

($50 app. fee) ( limited time offer) 
 

Starting at $2899.00 
 

 
 

 
345 Main Street 

Reedsville WI. 920-754-4400 
www.valupropower.com 

Kay & Kayla’s Gift ShopKay & Kayla’s Gift ShopKay & Kayla’s Gift ShopKay & Kayla’s Gift Shop 
215 Main Street, Reedsville, WI 54230 • (920) 754-1127 

 

Store Hours:Store Hours:Store Hours:Store Hours:    
Wednesday - Friday 12:00 - 5:00 

Saturday 9-2 
 

What's New:What's New:What's New:What's New:    

Green Bay Packer stepping stones & flags, we also 

have new Green Bay Packer, Brewers & Badgers, 

snap jewelry, Wisconsin Badger Flags have also 

arrived. 

 
This months sale, all scarves & boot socks 20% off. 

(This includes all school spirit scarves & magnetic 

scarves). In stock items only, get them before they 

are gone! 

 
All fall items are here and are selling fast! 

 

Mark your calendars for one of my favorite craft 

shows: 

CAMP FOREST FALL FESCAMP FOREST FALL FESCAMP FOREST FALL FESCAMP FOREST FALL FESTTTT    

Located in Forest Junction under the water tower 

Friday, September 16th 12:00-8:00 
Saturday, September 17th 9:00-3:00 

Cabins and the church are full of crafters & ven-

dors, along with Friday night their must have fish fry 

(served 4-8). Saturday, Brats & Hamburgers, & yes 

a homemade bakery. Friday night the cabins have 

lights around them and it's like walking in a lighted 

woods. A craft show you don't want to miss!  
(My daughter & I have been doing this show since it 

started!) 

Corner House & Garden Center News 
Fall is right around the corner.  COME in for beautiful MUM plants and other 

FALL decorations. 

Fix your patio pots for Fall.  We have zinnias, mums, vines, black eyed susans, 

cratons, spikes and much more. 

Bring in your pot and we’ll do it for you. 

We have other Fall items, pumpkins, fall foliage, a variety of Fall ribbons, 

stick in birds for your outdoor decorating. 

Sunday, September 11—Grandparent’s Day—Specials Available.  Call 754-

4370 for your order. 

Remember RHS Homecoming is September 23—Order your boutonniere 

and corsages for the dance.  Alumni of RHS—How about a Mum corsage?  

Decorate with orange/black outside and inside. 

PACKER Playing—Idea—Promote our team.  Get a green/gold wreath for 

your home/office.  Get a small arrangement of silk to keep from game to 

game all season long.  Get green/gold wearable flowers.  Give a hostess gift/

green/gold for your next PACKER PARTY! 

Are you interested in Fall decorating class?  Call 754-4370 and show your in-

terest.  A group of you may like an evening out.  Show your interest. 

Manitowoc County Recycling Center 

Waste Tire Collection 2016 
Manitowoc County residents and businesses can drop off their waste 

tires at the Manitowoc County Recycling Center. 
3000 Basswood Road, Manitowoc WI 

Mon – Fri 7am to 4pm, Saturday 8am to Noon 

September 12 through September 24 
Fees & Guidelines 

♦ $3.50—per car tire or smaller (5 tires or less) 
♦ $4.75—per standard truck tire (5 tires or less) 
♦ 12 cents per pound ($240 per ton) for: 

◊Quantities of 6 or more tires 
◊Semi Tires 
◊Tractor Tires 
◊Tires on rims 

♦ Register at Main Office before dropping off tires. 
♦ Residents and businesses with large quantities of tires should call 

the Recycling Center. 
♦ Collection employees reserve the right to judge, based on tire size 

and quantity, whether a customer is charged per tire or by weight.
   

For more information call the Recycling Center at 920-683-4333 or 
visit www.manitowocrecycles.org. 



Hello from Friends of the Branch River Watershed! We had an incredibly fun day 
Wednesday, August 10th at Lincoln Park Zoo in Manitowoc. We rented out Cabin 2 to hold 
children’s activities, had past event pictures for people to peruse, and also a large spread of 
delicious food, drinks, and desserts! More importantly, we focused this day on family fun 
by holding a Zoo Tour at 11 am and also a program at 1:30 in the Education Center. Both 
activities were very much enjoyed by kids and adults alike. The mountain lion came and 
spied on a group of kids watching it through the “stump window” and we got to watch the 
bear get fed her lunch! Vicki Rathsack, Curator of Education at the Zoo, put on an excel-
lent program with kids getting up close and personal with critters from spiders to the beau-
tiful tortoise… who got to slowly meander around the room during the program! 
Thank you to Thrivent Action Team for sponsoring our July 1 brat fry at Rob’s Mar-
ket and also our incredibly fun Summer Picnic Potluck and Family Zoo Event! 
Thanks to all who joined us in supporting these events and also our newest Members 
of FOBR! 
Saturday. October 1st 9 am Non-competitive TRAIL RUN/WALK at Dodge Pre-
serve!! More information on Facebook…watch for flyers at local businesses. Contact 
Emily Endter for flyers, etc. 
December 4—Winter Potluck FREE for FOBR Members; location 
Gill’s—Whitelaw. Sit-down luncheon provided; cookie deco-
rating for kids, other activities, time of luncheon TBD. 
****** Sign up as a Member and you get a Free luncheon, an enjoyable afternoon, and also get to 
carry your membership through 2017!!****** All donations, membership fees, etc. are tax deducti-
ble due to our 501c3 non-profit status! Please ask for documentation when sending in your dues. 
Check us out on Facebook! To become a FOBR Member, please send $30-$99/Friend, $100+ River 
Protector, $500 River Champion, or $1000+ for River Legacy to “FOBR” P.O. Box 301 Whitelaw, 
WI 54227. Please include mailing address, email, phone number for future mailings, contact information. 
Feel free to share this information with any families or individuals interested in our events or 
joining a fascinating conservation group! We are always looking for volunteers to help at events 
or with behind the scenes stuff! Contact Emily Endter, FOBR Secretary with questions, com-
ments, etc. at emilyendter@yahoo.com or (920)323-3486. If you have older children (12 years 
and up) who love the outdoors, join FOBR and we will get them started in our Youth Leadership 
Program to earn scholarships to Conservation Camps! Children need to be 12 years old to do 
Conservation Camps. 
 

1111STSTSTST    ANNUAL DODGE PRESERVE TRAIL RUN/WALKANNUAL DODGE PRESERVE TRAIL RUN/WALKANNUAL DODGE PRESERVE TRAIL RUN/WALKANNUAL DODGE PRESERVE TRAIL RUN/WALK 
Saturday, October 1st—Non-Competitive trail run/walk starts at 9 am, kids run at 10 am. We will have 5K 
route well marked but more/less loops are encouraged if you desire! Trails will close at 12 pm. 
Dodge directions: Travel on Highway 10 East through Whitelaw. Take Highway T North (just East of 
Whitelaw) about ½ mile, turn Left on San Road, then take next Right onto Preston Road. Travel on this 
until you see Dodge Preserve sign on the Right just before a large curve. If you go around the curve, 
you’ve gone too far.  Park on side of road at Dodge Preserve and walk in to either register or sign in if you 
pre-registered. We will not have on-line registration this year. Registration day of run will be 8 – 8:45 am.  
Proceeds benefit Friends of the Branch River’s Vickie Mayer Scholarship Fund and also the beautiful 
Dodge Preserve. Refreshments and snacks will be provided. For more information, call Al Klingeisen at 
(920) 901-5166 or Emily Endter at (920) 323-3486. Updates will also be found on Friends of the Branch 
River Facebook page. Make checks out and detach sheet to “Friends of the Branch River”. Either send in to 
P.O. Box 301 Whitelaw, WI 54247 prior to trail run/walk or pay morning of event. 

Fall/Winter worship 

schedule begins on  

Sunday, September 11 

Sundays @ Sundays @ Sundays @ Sundays @     

8:00AM & 10:15AM8:00AM & 10:15AM8:00AM & 10:15AM8:00AM & 10:15AM    

Adult Bible Class &  

Sunday School are held 

each Sunday between 

services. 

St. JohnSt. JohnSt. JohnSt. John————St. JamesSt. JamesSt. JamesSt. James    

Ev. Lutheran ChurchEv. Lutheran ChurchEv. Lutheran ChurchEv. Lutheran Church    

WELS 

219 Manitowoc Street 

Reedsville   ●   754-4568 
stjohnstjames.com 

First Name:____________________________________ Last Name:_________________________________________ 
Family (4+ members):______________________________________________________________________________ 
Address:__________________________________________ _______________________________________________ 
City:______________________________________State:_____________ Zip Code:____________________________ 
Phone:___________________________________ E-mail:__________________________________________________ 
**Include Gender and Ages of Individuals/Family Members. 
 
Registration Options: (Check/circle appropriate choice, # of people) 

_______½ mile Kids Run $10 10 years and under  _______Trail Run/Walk Individual Adult $20 
_______Trail Run/Walk Ages 6-12 $10; Ages 13 – 17 $15 _______Trail Run/Walk Family Rate (4+ members) $40 

 
SHIRTS: Circle choice(s): Adult   SMALL   MEDIUM   LARGE   XL  Youth   SMALL   MEDIUM  
Waiver: I know that running/walking is a potentially hazardous activity and I should not participate unless I am medically able. I agree to abide by any deci-
sion of a race official relative to my ability to safely run/walk. I assume the risk of running/walking the trails having read this waiver and knowing these facts 
and in consideration of you accepting my entry. I hereby waive and release all sponsors, personnel, and organizations connected to this event including but not 
limited to Dodge Preserve property and Friends of Branch River Watershed organization, from all claims and liability arising from injuries or damage to my 
property as a result of my participation. I further give Friends of the Branch River Watershed permission to use my name and photograph in any media ac-
count without limitation and/or compensation. All images are owned by Friends of the Branch River Watershed. I acknowledge that I fully understand the 
terms of this waiver and will hereby execute it with intent to be legally bound hereby. 

 
Signature: (parent/guardian must sign for participants under 18)________________________________________________________ 
Emergency Contact:_____________________________________ Phone:______________________________ Date:_____________ 



REEDSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
MINUTES - REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

June 13, 2016 
 

The regular meeting of the Reedsville Board of Education was called 
to order at 6:35 PM by Board President John Ebert.  Present:  Board 
members - John Ebert, Andrew Maertz, Vicki Petska, Rick Hein and 
Carie Boldt.  Administrative Team members - Tony Butturini, Michael 
Nate, Angie Sanderfoot and Ryan McCulley; Others - Amy Hein, Ted 
Pierce and Becky O’Leary. 
 
Mr. John Ebert announced that proper legal notice of the meeting had 
been given. 
 
1. Opening 
   1. Pledge of Allegiance led by President John Ebert 
   2. Motion by Vicki Petska, seconded by Rick Hein to approve the 
agenda with the addition of Discussion item F.  All ayes. 
 
1. Public Input - Ted Pierce discussed staff retirement. 
 
2. Discussion Items 
   1. CESA 7 school district insurance information 
   2. Budget forecast 
   3. Procedures for donations to school 
   4. Open Enrollment committee 
   5. Evaluation of 2015-2016 district goals 
   6. Support & Extra Curricular contract template 
 
1. Discussion/Action Items 
   1. Payment of bills - motion to accept payment of bills made by Car-
ie Boldt, seconded by Rick Hein.  Vicki Petska abstained.  Payment of 
bills approved. 
   2. Approval of minutes from May 16, 2016 regular meeting and May 
16, 2016 closed session - motion made by Carie Boldt, seconded by 
Rick Hein.  All ayes. 
   3. Employee resignation-Pam Hammel, instrumental music and 
Dave Bell, high school math - motion made by Andrew Maertz, se-
conded by Carie Boldt.  All ayes. 
   4. Employment recommendations-Susan Conner, high school social 
studies; Marie Putman, vocal music; Laura Ziemer, 4K/early child-

hood; Gina Meshak, JV volleyball;  Sara Ebert, JV2 volleyball - motion 
made by Andrew Maertz, seconded by Rick Hein.  All ayes. 
   5. Early Graduation requests - motion made by Carie Boldt, second-
ed by Vicki Petska.  Motion approved 4-1. 
   6. 2016-2017 Board meeting schedule - motion made by Rick Hein, 
seconded by Carie Boldt.  All ayes. 
 
1. Reports 
   1. District Administrator/High School Principal - Mr. Butturini report-
ed on the following:  1. Thank you to Carie & Vicki  2. PLC meeting  3. 
2016-2017 district goals 
   2. Elementary/Middle School Principal - Mr. Nate reported on the 
following:  1. Enrollment  2. The Connector  3. Summer School update  
4. Parent outreach activities 5. Connie Peterman’s report  6. New 
Choir teacher packet   
   3. Director of Special Education - 1. Children with disabilities-SE 
population  2. Staffing-EC/4K/5K recommendation  3. School based 
billing-2014-2015 Annual Cost report 
   4. Dean of Students/Athletic Director - 1. PRIDE block  2. SAIL pro-
gram  3. Coaching positions  4. Athletic/Extra/Co-curricular code  5. 
Spring sports congratulations 
   5. Board Members - Vicki Petska spoke on the Evening of Excel-
lence and Van Abels catering.  She also spoke about the board mem-
bers were not aware of a teacher’s resignation. 
 
   1. Adjourn into Closed Session at 7:42 PM.  According to SS 19.85 
(1) (c) Considering employment, promotion, compensation or perfor-
mance evaluation data of any public employee over which the govern-
mental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility.  (Staffing and 
District Administrator Evaluation)  The Reedsville Board of Education 
reserves the right to return to open session - motion made by Carie 
Boldt seconded by Rick Hein.  All ayes. 
 
   2. Return to Open Session at 9:11 PM - motion made by John Ebert, 
seconded by Andrew Maertz .  All ayes. 
 
   3. Motion to adjourn made at 9:12 PM by Andrew Maertz , seconded 
by Carie Boldt .  Motion carried, meeting adjourned. 
 
  
Vicki Petska, Clerk 

GET YOUR FIGURE BACK GET YOUR FIGURE BACK GET YOUR FIGURE BACK GET YOUR FIGURE BACK     

(BY LOWERING(BY LOWERING(BY LOWERING(BY LOWERING    BAD BACTERIA)BAD BACTERIA)BAD BACTERIA)BAD BACTERIA)    
Studies show that an obese person's microbiome tends to favor bad 

bacteria, while a leaner person's microbiome favors good bacteria.   

We also know that a high-fat, high-sugar diet can lead to greater propor-

tions of bad bacteria in the gut.  On the other hand, a low-fat, high-fiber 

diet can decrease bad bacteria populations.  Several studies have also 

demonstrated an association between lower levels of good bacteria and 

obesity.  

So how do we raise good bacteria and lower bad bacteria?  We eat 

more protein! 

Diets high in protein and plant-based diets are associated with an abun-

dance of good bacteria.  Additionally, where the diet is primarily plant-

based (vs. animal based) a greater diversity of helpful bacteria is 

found.  These diets have been shown to increase healthy bacteria, in-

crease insulin sensitivity and lipid profiles, and improve the gut barrier. 

IN.FORM Metabolic Age Support shakes are a cornerstone of the clin-

ically-studied IN.FORM program.  Each shake delivers 20 grams of 

protein and 2 grams of heart-healthy phytosterols.  We know that the 

gut plays a central role in how the body functions.  The liver, kidneys, 

spleen, brain, lymphatic system, tissues, and heart---ALL depend on the 

vital balance of bacteria within the gut microbiome. 

Next month the focus will be on the relationship between our gut and 

heart health. 

IN.FORM classes - Wednesday at 6 P.M. 

September special at Roadway To Health - 25% off the retail price of 
any in stock product 

For more information contact me at:  920-772-4135 

maryellen@mynsp.com          www.mynsp.com/Maryellen 

SUNRISE HORSE FARM WANTS TO SAY  

THANK YOU TO EVERYONE 
Thank you to the visitors and vendors for sharing your day with us. 
Thank you to everyone that donated raffle items which accounted 
to over 90 raffle baskets!! 
Thank you - 

Opening Prayer: Pastor Guy Corrigall 
Welcome Table: Angie Schambureck & Bev Badker 
Children's Activities: Josie & Sarah 
Golf Cart: Mary Torp 
Food Donations: Websters on Third Street & Manitowoc Coffee 
Food Stand: Iris & Chuck Denor, Colleen & Lorrie Cummings & Andy 
Bake Sale: Bonny Durben 
Musicians: Luann Paul, Corey Underwood Family, Voices of Peace, 
Ruth Franz, Don Shire, Vertical Evacuation 
Petting Zoo: Second Chance Rescue 
Selling tickets: Helen Kasten, Ric Cummings 
Set up crew: Ric Cummings, Helen Kasten, Mary Torp, Dave 
Schutte, 
Decorations: Angie Piepenburg, Molly Piepenburg, Helen Kasten 
Demonstrations: Eugene Durben, Francis Lenz, Bob Seidl, Mary Ann 
McGann 
O'Connors Concessions 
Tables & chairs: Cornerstone Community Church & Ric Cummings 
Thank you to my daughter, Becky, for the behind- the- scenes 
preparation 
And to anyone else that in any way helped to make the Summer 
Gallop a huge success - Thank You 
God Bless all of you for promoting our program here at Sunrise 
Horse Farm. We appreciate your kindness. 



Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
 June 9, 2016  

The monthly meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on 
June 9, 2016 at 6:30 PM by Village President Andy Bubolz. Present were: 
Ryan Lorrigan, Jerry Reis, Jack Siebert and Jesse Walt: Also present were: 
Melanie Hills, Leroy Krepline, JoAnn Mignon, Nick Ponto, Mark Glasow, 
Mary Olson, Keith, and Terry Hansen.  
The minutes of the previous meeting of May 5, 2016 were approved as pre-
sented.  
A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Lorrigan to pay the accounts 
payable in the amount of $116,954.05. Motion carried 4-0.  
At 7:20 pm a motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Reis to go into 
Closed Session pursuant to WI State Section 19.85(1)(f) to consider data on 
specific persons. Motion carried 4-0 At 7:35 pm, a motion was made by Reis 
and seconded by Walt to return to open session. Motion carried 4-0  
Correspondence was presented from David Dhein resigning his position as 
Village Assessor. A motion was made by Siebert to approve the resignation 
and to have Krahn send out a request for proposals with a due date of July 30, 
2016. Motion carried 4-0. A street closure request was presented from Terry 
Hansen for August 13, 2016. The request is to close Mill Street from 4th 
Street west to 5th Street from 2:00 pm to 10:00 pm. Following a discussion, a 
motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Walt to approve the request but 
to limit the closure from 2:00 pm to 9:00 pm. Motion carried 4-0. A street 
closure and hour exemption request was presented from the Reedsville Fight-
er Fighters for their picnic. The request is to close Park Street from Mani-
towoc Street to Green Meadow Drive from 8:00 am on Thursday June 23 
until 5:00 am on Monday, June 27, 2016 and to ask for a temporary exemp-
tion of the park closing time to begin the evening of Thursday, June 23rd and 
continue until Monday, June 27. A motion was made by Reis and seconded 
by Lorrigan with the understanding that no rides will be placed on the Street. 
Motion carried 3-0 (Walt abstained). Correspondence was presented from 
Victoria Fenlon requesting to install military banners on street poles on Mani-
towoc Street. A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Lorrigan to 
thank her for her interest but the Village is not interested in placing these 
banners on Village Poles. The Board would like to encourage her to work 
with the AMVETS. Motion carried 3-0 (Reis abstained). Correspondence was 
presented from Valders Ambulance Service, Time Warner Cable, and Charter 
Communications.  
The First Responders monthly written report was presented by Hills.  
The Police Dept. verbal monthly report was presented by Mignon. Bubolz 
turned the meeting over to Lorrigan to discuss Ordinance 2016-3 regulation 
of other animals in the Village limits at 8:20 pm. The ordinance will be given 
back to the Village Attorney for modifications. Lorrigan turned the meeting 
back to Bubolz at 8:24 pm  
The Utility Departments monthly written report was presented by Ponto. Reis 
introduced Resolution 2016-3 relating to the CMAR. A motion was made by 
Lorrigan and seconded by Siebert to approve the Resolution as presented. 
Motion carried 4-0.  
Walt was asked to excuse himself at 8:30 pm. Bubolz read a text from Busse. 
A motion was made Lorrigan and seconded by Siebert to purchase 10 air 
tanks from Dalmatians in the amount of $5,500.00. Motion carried 3-0. Walt 
returned at 8:35 pm  

Prices and designs for new Village signs will be obtained. A discussion was 
held regarding placement of signs near the Village Signs. Requests need to be 
sent to the Village President for approval. A street closure policy will be 
created for all future street closure requests.  
A motion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Reis to approve the Class 
A Combination Liquor License Application for the Country Vision Coop C-
Store. Motion carried 4-0  
A motion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Siebert to approve the 
Class B Beer License Applications for the Reedsville Athletic Assn (Bubolz 
Park and Park Street Concessions) Motion carried 4-0  
A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Siebert to approve the Class B 
Combination Liquor License Applications for the following: Manitowoc 
Street Pub, The Old Bar, Webster’s Inn on Third Street and the Reedsville 
Fire Fighters. Motion carried 3-0 (Walt Abstained)  
A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Lorrigan to approve the Tem-
porary Class B Liquor License Applications for the Reedsville District Grade 
School Football Assn. and the Reedsville Fire Fighters. Motion carried 3-0 
(Walt abstained)  
A motion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Reis to approve the Soda 
License Applications for the following: Manitowoc Street Pub, The Old Bar, 
Webster’s Inn on Third Street, Reedsville Athletic Assn, Country Vision 
Coop., Jim’s Service and Car Wash, S&K Café, Reedsville Lioness, Valu-Pro 
Power Center, Reedsville District Grade School Football Assn., Equity Coop 
and the Reedsville Fire Fighters. Motion carried 3-0 (Walt abstained)  
A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Lorrigan to approve the Tobac-
co License Applications for the Country Vision Coop C-Store. Motion car-
ried 4-0  
A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Lorrigan to approve the 
Operator License Applications for the following: Tom O’Connell, John Slo-
ma, Linda Wenzel, Thomas Wenzel, Steve Webster, Jennifer Posvic, Kathie 
O’Leary, Craig Anhalt, Jessup Bubolz, Brad Busse, Todd Maertz, Michael 
O’Connell, Matthew Buchholz, Shari Campbell, Teresa Korinek, Kay 
Mahloch, Nancy Peterson, Kayla Saari, Sheila Werth, Patricia Schreiber, 
Debra Hansen, and Maureen Glasow. Motion carried 4-0.  
Deyo Disposal will be contacted to see if they can come to the July meeting 
to discuss a Village Wide Clean-Up Day. Lorrigan introduced Resolution 
2016-2 Authorizing Reis as the 3rd Person for banking. A motion was made 
by Siebert and seconded by Walt to approve the Resolution as presented. 
Motion carried 3-0. (Reis abstained). Reis introduced Resolution 2016- 4 
relating to JustFixIt WI Transportation Funding. A motion was made by 
Siebert and seconded by Walt to approve the Resolution as presented. Motion 
carried 4-0. Reis introduced Ordinance 2016-6 Repealing the Reserve Alco-
hol Beverage License Grant. A motion was made by Lorrigan and seconded 
by Walt to approve the Resolution as presented. Motion carried 4-0.  
Discussions were held on requesting Drive-way Cut-outs, the Dog Park loca-
tion and a concern of an individual doing car repairs out of his garage.  
The next regular monthly meeting will be held on Thursday, July 14, 2016 at 
6:30 PM. A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Lorrigan to ad-
journ the meeting. Motion carried 4- 0. Meeting adjourned at 9:18 PM.  
Respectfully submitted  
Mary Jo Krahn  
Clerk/Treasurer  

Recycling Workshop 
633 Manitowoc St  

920-754-4214 
 

Hours:   
Mon - Thurs    
8am - 5pm 

Friday    
8am-12pm 

 
Top Prices Paid 

Reedsville Alumni Association News 
The annual newsletter was mailed out and we are now getting ready for the Homecoming game on September 23rd versus Random Lake. Any 
alumni help in the concession stand would be greatly appreciated. Just come to the game and we will put you to work. The annual banquet/
meeting will be held October 1, 2016 at Webster’s. If you did not receive a newsletter and want to attend, contact us by email and we will send 
you the information. Reservations are required by September 15th, so don’t wait. 
Thank you to the people who have been contacting us with information on previous lists. The list is now less than 450 but will change after the 
2016 annual newsletters start coming back. If you have information on the list below, please forward by email 
(reedsvillealumni@hotmail.com) or mail (PO Box 431, Reedsville, WI 54230.) Please keep in mind that if these people did not graduate with 
your class and just attended RHS for a short time, we need to know this information also. Thank you in advance for your help. 
This month we are looking for the following classes: Class of 2002 – Pamela Anhalt, Thomas Baucknecht, Jesse Bolle, Craig Burri, Israel Burri, 
Nathan Burri, Corey Duchow, Ryan Dvorachek, Sheena Gasser, Matthew Holmes, William Kane, Emilio Renteria, Lindsey Strohfeldt, Maureen 
Vega & Heather Wolfcalf; Class of 2003 – Margaret (Hoeffler) Adams, Krystal Boerschinger, Gabriel Gomez, Andrew Hoeffler, Irene Holl, Nicole 
Kohn, Andrew Kraemer, Adam Kuehl, Rebecca Schiesl, Christopher Wilhelm, Christopher Wollard, Adam & Molley (McCulley) Boeder & Matt & 
Samantha (Denor) Fischer; Class of 2004 – Joran Brull, Rozanne Hall, Raleigh Illigen, Jose Perez, & Joanne (Fischer) Strzyzewski, Class of 2005 – 
Steven Baetsen, Ana (Schultz) Basten, Jeremy Duggan, Amy Kittel, Tiffany Magley, Elizabeth Thelen, Dane Vandomelen, Samuel Watzka, Naomi 
(Hills) Wilson & Robert Workentine; Class of 2006 – Victorie Murphy, Courtney (Butturini) Reher, Amber Skinkis, Jessica Skinkis, & Tracie Was-
muth; Class of 2007 – Justin Bratz, Sam (Krepline) Brault, Michael Dvorak, Jeremy Fox, Andy Gay, Mindy (Behnke) Geiger, Crystal Schwahn & Sue 
Ann Skinkis; Class of 2008 – Corey Behnke, Amanda Ney, Courtney Remacle, Tyler Troullier, Daniel Valdez & Justin Wolf; Class of 2009 - 
Rachelle Barricklow, Robert Casper, Arnie Novitski, Kelsey Pedahel, Cassandra Davis, Stephanie Schneider, Andrew Timm & Samantha (Wegner) 
Robyne and from the Class of 2010 – Jeremy Bessert, Nicole Grailer, Sara Lund, Justine Mears, Adam Meyer, Maribllle Mora, Shawn Schwoerer, 
Robyn Skinkis, Tabitha Voeltz, Nicole Wendt, & Kyle Witak. 
Thanks to the approximately 4% who support your organization. You know who you are. 

Reedsville High School Alumni Association – Promoting Panther spirit beyond graduation. 

Reedsville News DeadlineReedsville News DeadlineReedsville News DeadlineReedsville News Deadline    
The next deadline for the Octo-
ber Reedsville News will be 

September 9September 9September 9September 9.  Submissions can 
be e-mailed to  

reedsvillenews@new.rr.comreedsvillenews@new.rr.comreedsvillenews@new.rr.comreedsvillenews@new.rr.com or 
dropped off at the Reedsville 

Village Hall during normal busi-
ness hours.   

Thank you!  ~Amanda Schrubbe 


